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Two of the Democrats who announced their interest in seeking retiring Rep. Maurice Hinchey’s seat in NY-22, say they remain committed to running this year – even if that means challenging incumbent Republican House members. 

The LATFOR maps and the plan released earlier today by the court-appointed special master, U.S. Magistrate Judge Roanne Mann, all eliminate Hinchey’s district, which stretches from Poughkeepsie to Ithaca, but reallocate its territory differently. 

Leslie Danks Burke, an Ithaca attorney and chair of the Town of Ithaca Democrats, released the following statement today: 

“I am pleased that the redistricting process is moving toward a conclusion. While there is still uncertainty regarding the final district lines, there is no uncertainty about my commitment to run for the people of New York.”

“This region can’t afford to lose a Democratic seat at the table. We must send a representative to Washington who is committed to seeing upstate New York rebound into an economically vibrant place for everyone who lives here.”
Mann’s proposal puts Ithaca into Republican Rep. Tom Reed’s district, which nevertheless retains a considerable number of GOP voters in this version. 

We also received a statement from Stone Ridge resident and Ulster County Democratic Committee Chairman Julian Schreibman. Under the special master’s plan, Schreibman would be running against Republican Rep. Chris Gibson, or, as the former federal prosecutor and would-be congressman put it “first-term, Tea-Party Republican Chris Gibson.”

“That’s a race I’m eager to fight and win on behalf of the people of our region. Although redistricting is only now being completed, I have been campaigning since January because I don’t believe in measuring the odds before standing up for our communities’ values,” Schreibman said.

“Congress is broken and not working for the folks of upstate New York. We must focus on building a prosperous future for our region. This election is critical and the choices could not be more clear.”

“Medicare is threatened by radical Republican budget proposals. Instead of treating all of our citizens fairly, special deals for powerful insiders and a radical social agenda in the House are preventing the common sense solutions for our nation’s real problems. While lobbyists and their well-connected clients get whatever they want, the basic needs of our Upstate communities are being disregarded. Even if the district lines are changed again, I am committed to fighting for our communities.”
Schreibman applauded Mann’s decision to keep the counties and communities of the mid and upper-Hudson Valley and Catskill Mountains together and intact. But, as we all know at this point, the redistricting lady has not yet sung, and this process is far from over. 

UPDATE: A report by CapCon’s Jimmy Vielkind reminds me that Dutchess County Legislator Joel Tyner, who ran a short-lived campaign for governor in 2010, was the first to declare his intention to challenge Gibson. 

We haven’t yet heard from either of the Republicans who had declared their intention to challenge Hinchey this fall – George Phillips (who would be making his third attempt at getting to Congress) and Tom Engel. Nor have we heard from former Spitzer/Paterson administration aide Sean Patrick Maloney, a Democrat and 2006 AG contender who also created a campaign committee in preparation for a potential run. 
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